

PIERCE COUNTY JR. WRESTLING

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 5, 2017

Opening

The regular meeting of the PIERCE COUNTY JR. WRESTLING was called to order at 6:30pm on 01/05/17 in Lakewood by League Director – Darrel Spivey.

Present

All Teams Present except for Bethel

Approval of Agenda

The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes was unanimously approved

Open Issues

Discussed old Business –

2nd vote to approve the 2 piece uniforms as an option and to amend the bi-laws. The t-shirts cannot be baggy, they must to tight fitting. The shorts cannot be below the knees. They all have to match and be the same. Vote was all in Favor.

Discussed Past Due Accounts – Each team is to submit their money for officials as soon as they receive an invoice, do not wait. Teams will be charged a 20% late fee, as well as possible reprimand. Teams are to collect the \$1 wrestler fee at the RR, and submit to League Secretary by the end of that week. The league pays or RR officials, Sub/Div./League officials. The remaining events the teams are responsible for. Reminder that RR fees are to be sent to Shaunev within 1 week after the event.

Discuss USA charter/insurance. Teams are on board for this. Rueben will contact them and let them know we are ‘in’. 1st vote Approved to add USA Charter Insurance, 2nd vote will be held at end of Season Meeting.

Steve has requested teams email him their flyers for events, and he will post on website.

New Business

Proposal to change dual match format. Steve Losee with Puyallup presented on this. Still in discussion.

Discussed tournament/league/round robin fees. All tournament fees MUST remain the same. There will be no changing these fees.

Discussed inviting outside teams to events. The team wanting to invite must email the board and all team members to get approval. Your team can not just invite. Go through the proper steps. The exception to this is Tough Guy. This was voted and All in favor except Yelm.

White River set a motion for duals to increase per wrestler fee to \$5.00. This was discussed and will re-visit it again later.

Discussion of possibly having League at the Showare Center. It was told the cost would only be \$450.00. League would get entrance fee, Showare Center would get concessions. Steve Losee was elected to look further into the details of this. All in Favor.

Proposal related to league trophies from Aaron w/ UP. League purchase 1st – 6th Place each year, instead of the traveling trophy; which hasn't been updated with new plaques in years. 1st Vote – All in Favor, Yelm opposed. 2nd Vote will be end of the Season Meeting.

Change to Bylaws for Seeding Wrestlers. Cleaning up Bylaws. Adding a Committee. 1st Vote All in favor, 2nd Vote will be held at the end of the Season Meeting.

Proposal related to clarifying stacking/recruiting language in the bylaws, from Aaron w/UP. Propose no team points if wrestler changes teams. Vote was to change the wording. 14 in Favor, 2 Oppose. 2nd vote end of Season Meeting.

Discussion that Sub-Division Managers are to send out there records every event. Track wrestling is to be used.

Discussion from Eatonville for some changes to go back to the old ways to bracket for Sub-Division. This issue is tabled for another time.

Discussion about 4yr olds wrestling. Motion they can wrestle but no points will be given. 12 in Favor, and 3 Opposed. Yes they can wrestle at age 4.

Discussion from Steve Losee Double/Triple Dual – Not Working

-Vote on keeping the same was 8 in Favor and 11 Opposed.

-Vote on Dual vs. Tournament was 9 in Favor, 4 Opposed and 6 Abstained. 2nd vote will be held end of Season Meeting

Agenda for Next Meeting

2nd Vote for USA Wrestling Insurance Coverages/Membership

2nd Vote for Dual v. Tournament Style

2nd Vote for adding a Bylaw Review Committee

2nd Vote for changing wording regarding wrestlers changing teams.

Make sure your teams have paid your officials bill immediately.

Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm by League Director – Darrel Spivey. The next general meeting will be at 6:30pm on March 21, 2017 at The Ram, in Lakewood.

Minutes submitted by: Shaune Martin

Approved On: Meeting on March 21, 2017